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FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

March 4, 2013

TO: Honorable Richard Peña Raymond, Chair, House Committee On Human Services
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB969 by Dukes (Relating to student loan repayment assistance for certain child

protective services workers.), As Introduced

Estimated Two-year Net Impact to General Revenue Related Funds for HB969, As Introduced:
a negative impact of ($1,000,000) through the biennium ending August 31, 2015.

General Revenue-Related Funds, Five-Year Impact:

Fiscal Year Probable Net Positive/(Negative) Impact
to General Revenue Related Funds

2014 ($500,000)
2015 ($500,000)
2016 ($500,000)
2017 ($500,000)
2018 ($500,000)

All Funds, Five-Year Impact:

Fiscal Year
Probable Savings/(Cost) from

General Revenue Fund
1

Probable Revenue Gain from
Child Protective Services Caseworker
Student Loan Assistance Trust Fund

2014 ($500,000) $500,000
2015 ($500,000) $500,000
2016 ($500,000) $500,000
2017 ($500,000) $500,000
2018 ($500,000) $500,000

Fiscal Analysis

The bill would create a new student loan repayment program for certain child protective service
workers administered by the Higher Education Coordinating Board (Board). To be eligible to
receive repayment assistance, a child protective services case worker must apply to the Board and
have been employed for at least one year as, and be currently employed full-time as, a direct
delivery caseworker at the Department of Family and Protective Services. The amount of loan
repayment assistance could not exceed $5,000 per year and could be received for up to four years.
The bill establishes the protective services caseworker student assistance trust fund which is
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outside the treasury and administered by the comptroller. The fund would be supported by gifts,
grants and donations received by the Board and the legislature may appropriate money to the trust
fund.

Methodology

For purposes of this fiscal note it is assumed the legislature would appropriate general revenue to
support the new program which would flow into the new trust fund created by the bill.  It is further
assumed that 100 caseworkers would participate in the program beginning in fiscal year 2014 and
in each year thereafter and would receive the maximum awards amount of $5,000 per year.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 781 Higher Education Coordinating Board
LBB Staff: UP, CL, SK, GO
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